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Reception Weekly Learning Update

 Friday 11th November 2022
	Bonfire night and space

This week we used their experiences of bonfire night to name fireworks and make our very own poem, I wonder if the children can remember it? We have also been looking at Neil Armstrong, who he was, why he is so important and this sparked their interest to ask lots of questions about the moon. We will try and find out the answers to all these questions using books, the internet and asking grown ups for their knowledge.

We read the story ‘Whatever Next’ which prompted us to make rockets using junk modelling and the children were introduced to the names of 3D shapes and their properties.

Learning about space also allowed us to learn what light comes from, the different sources and look at shadows.

	Remembrance day
On Friday we discussed Remembrance day and what this means and why we take 2 minutes to think of all soldiers who have served our country. In the classroom the children were encouraged to make poppies in a variety of ways (paint, felt pens, tissue paper etc) and we stuck the finished poppies inside an outline of a soldier before cutting it out. It looks incredible and they boys and girls were very impressed with their work, as they should be!

	Phonics
The boys and girls have now finished Phase 2 phonics. Wow! They have now been introduced to the majority of initial sounds and we are so impressed with how much they have learnt in a relatively short time. Please continue to practise blending the sounds together in real and nonsense words and segment for spelling. This skill will get easier and easier, I promise!!!
	PE
For this half term our PE has now changed to a Tuesday. This is because we have the wonderful opportunity to take part in some cricket delivered by Lancashire Cricket Club. The children are experiencing new equipment and being taught new skills which they thoroughly enjoy.

	Parents evening
It was lovely to see so many of you at parents evening. We hope that you found it useful and have been able to ask any questions you might have had.

If you were unable to make it, we have put your child’s targets and any handouts in their bookbag. If you have any questions please feel free to come and ask.

	Next week…
Road safety week – this might be a good opportunity to talk to your child about road safety rules and we will reiterate in school too.
Monday – odd socks day (the start of Anti-bullying week)

Friday – Children in Need (Mr Parker will send out more information on this very soon)
Thank you for all your support. The Reception Team. 


